NEW MEXICO INSTITUTE OF MINING AND TECHNOLOGY
FACULTY SENATE MEETING
Tuesday, February 5th, 2013
Workman 101 4:00 p.m.
MINUTES
1.                  Call to order.

Having reached quorum the president called the meeting to order at 4:03pm
2a.                  Approval of the minutes of January 22nd, 2013

Motion to approve the amended minutes by Brian Borchers, and Seconded by Peter Gerity. Motion carried and minutes were approved unanimously. 
2b.
    Approval of the Agenda


Richard Sonnenfeld called for a motion to approve the agenda, Brian Borchers moved to approve the amended agenda and seconded by Lorie Liebrock. Motion carried and agenda was approved unanimously. 
3.                  Announcements. 

Please try to hold announcements to 3 minutes, or make a prior arrangement with Senate Chair
a. Peter Gerity DARs and PARS due March 1. Provided a brief update on the happenings in Santa Fe from Dr. Lopez. 
b. Mary Dezember- SRS 

SRS registration deadline is Monday, February 11th, 2013 at Noon. 
CITL Faculty Development Workshop- This Friday on Moodle. 

Communicating with the Millennial Generation- Next Friday

Sara Grijalva- When students visit the symposium they will have a chance to say which faculty supported them- that faculty member will have a chance to choose their classroom and time slot

Tenure and promotion workshops are being planned for later this semester.
c.  Sara Grijalva- Introduced Christina Anthony, Transfer Evaluation Specialist. 
d. Tom Engler- Two legislative proposals are in the works. The first is a proposal to change the makeup of the Board of Regents, to have a Faculty on the board at UNM and NMSU. The second is a  proposal to cut the lottery scholarship at 4 year institutions down to 40-50% funding at 4 year institutions and 100% at 2 year institutions. 
4.                  Committee Reports.
a.  Academic Freedom and Tenure- Richard Sonnenfeld

No activity to report. 

b.  Computing on Campus- Hamdy Soliman 
Met Jan 21st, elected a committee Chair. Discussed numerous issues including email spoofing, wireless dark spots in Fidel, moving mail service to other hosting agent and fiber optics extended on campus. 

Mike Topliff discussed Moodle, the Tech course management software has seen an increase in use from 2 years ago when we had 39 courses to this semester with 180 courses. TCC has required additional software and hardware. Also now allows for official photos of students to be added to course pages. Only people in the course can see the associated photos. Instructors can see everybody. If no picture on file, get one taken please. Students cannot change their photos. 
All disk quotas have been increased to 5GB; by spring break will increase to 6GB. Email spoofing has been a problem, issues such as Chinese cyber-warfare. Recommend that users turn on email headers, to see origin and destination. 

Joe Franklin discussed the wireless blind spots on campus and encouraged any known blind spots affecting students to be brought to his attention. Email Sub-committee of the Technology Consolidation Committee was discussed as well as the options for email providers. 
5.
Old Business. 



c.  Assessment and Retention Committee- Michelle Osowski
Proposal in outline handout provided by Michelle Osowski. The proposal is to split the committee into two committees. Assessment committee renamed to “Student Learning Committee.”  
Discussion was held over the origin of the committee and the impact of changes proposed. The motion made in the January 2013 meeting to divide the Assessment and Retention Committee into two committees was opened for discussion.
Brian Borchers made an amendment to the motion to take the descriptions of the committees out of the proposal and to put in other necessary data such as membership, ex-officio members, rotation, and chairs.  An amendment was made by Bill Stone to make current members of combined committee members of both committees, and to allow the members to resign as necessary and the nominating committee to fill the vacancies. The committee chair can nominate to fill a vacancy as well. 
Richard Sonnenfeld proposed to nominate a Retention committee Chair; the committee could come back with a chair, 

Motion to split the committee passed unanimously. 

e. Faculty Development- Sue Dunston

Mentoring luncheon was held this fall and the committee met to pair faculty with new faculty members. In all 20 mentoring pairs resulted. Faculty was paired with members holding the rank above theirs. Faculty development specialist also presented information. The Coffee break program that was sponsored by Academic Affairs that is a one time only, coupon program for the Fire and Ice café ends spring break.Discussion on whether grad students are able to attend some of the workshops, and mentoring programs. Including some NSF programs which have a “pipeline” component. New Faculty workshops used to include grad workshops, and we will continue to advocate grad students to attend development workshops in the future.
f. Admissions and Academic Standards- Andrei Zagrai- 

Presented an overview of the committee and its activities including 5 meetings this year and handled 21 cases in Fall 2013, Fall 2012: 28 cases, Summer 2012: 7 cases, and Spring 2012: 26 cases. Clarification was made to show that the CSS handles Academic Warning, 260 cases are handled via that office, and very occasionally the committee handles these cases. 

6.
New Business.



Tom Engler- Faculty Regent

Should the Senate pursue this and who would do this pursuing? Discussion on the timing and history of this type of action. The structure of the Regents is in constitutional law, which needs a 75% majority vote, and then a public vote. Discussion in favor of making the case appropriately to support such a request, but there may be little chance of progress in the legislature. Recommendations were made in holding this issue off when other issues may be more critical for seeing the Legislature’s opinion. 
A motion was made by Tom Engler to have the President of the Faculty Senate present this issue and make the case for faculty representation on the Board of Regents to the President of the University. Seconded by Gary Axen. 



Motion was approved by unanimous consent.

7.
Adjournment.

Brian Borchers made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Lisa Beinhof, and the Faculty Senate adjourned by unanimous consent. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Jacoby Boles 
2/5/13

